
The last morning will be devoted to a general coordina- 
tion and summary of all the papers presented, with 
Dr. Slater leading the discussion. 

The program has been arranged so as  to  provide 
ample time f o r  discussion periods both formal and in- 
formal. Opportunity f o r  social gatherings will be 
available. Arrangements will be made f o r  housing 
those in  attendance, including families, in  one of the 
university dormitories fo r  the nights of June  30, July 
1and 2. There will be a registration fee of one dollar 
f o r  those attending the meetings of the symposium. 
Further information can be obtained by addressing Dr. 
R. C. Gibbs, Rockefeller Hall, Ithaca, N. Y. 

I N  HONOR O F  DR. L, 0. HOWARD 

THE eightieth birthday of Dr. L. 0. Howard, which 
occurs on June  11,was celebrated by Washington ento- 
mologists on May 27. Dr. F. C. Bishopp, entomologist 
of the Bureau of Entomology and Plant Quarantine, 
and Dr. W .  R. Walton, senior entomologist, read a 
biographical sketch. Other speakers included Dr. Lee 
A. Strong, chief of the bureau; A. L. Quaintance, 
formerly assistant chief; A. D. Hopkins, fornierly 
chief of the Forest Insect Division, and N. E. Me-
Adoo, president of the Entomological Society of 
Washington. 

Dr. Howard became chief of the Bureau of Ento- 
mology i n  1894, having been connected with it since 
his graduation from Cornell University in  1877. H e  
was head of the bureau until his retirement in  1927, 
and f o r  four  years longer was principal entomologist. 
R e  was permanent secretary of the American Asso- 
ciation f o r  the Advancement of Science from 1898 to 
1919, and president of the association in  1920. I n  

reference to Dr. Howard's scientific work a corre-
spondent writes : 

As early as 1888, Dr. Howard achieved international 
renown because of his notable studies of parasitic hy- 
menoptera (wasp-like insects). Subsequently, insect para- 
sites have been used as an important means of controlling 
insect pests. 

Dr. IIoward is famous also for his studies of mosquitoes, 
which began in 1892, several years before the discovery 
that mosquitoes transmit malaria, yellow fever and other 
diseases. When certain mosquito species were identified 
as disease carriers, Dr. Howard was ready to recommend 
control measures, particularly the use of kerosene. 

The common housefly also attracted Dr. Howard's at-
tention in the field of medical entomology. His book, 
"The Housefly-Disease Carrier, " published in 1911, is 
largely responsible for the world crusade against the 
housefly during the last 25 years. 

His recommendations for boll-weevil eradication, if fol- 
lowed when this insect was first discovered in Texas, would 
have saved the South millions of dollars later. I n  New 
England, the gipsy moth campaign; in the East Central 
States, the corn borer control operations, and along the 
Atlantic Coast, the Japanese beetle warfare, are but a 
few examples of the efforts to eradicate insect pests which 
began while Dr. Howard was chief of the Bureau of 
Entomology. 

EIe wrote a book in 1931 called "The Insect Menace," 
which awakened wide-spread interest in the dramatic 
warfare that exists between mankind and the insect world. 
While optimistic as to the ultimate ability of human 
beings to retain supremacy over their insect enemies, 
Dr. Howard in this book focused attention on the need 
for ever-vigilant measures and a sufficient force of trained 
entomologists to maintain the continual large-scale control 
operations necessitated by change in agricultural prac- 
tices. 

SCIENTIFIC NOTES AND NEWS 

DR. WILLIAM PRATTGRAHAM, professor of elec-

trical engineering, dean of the College of Applied 
Science and vice-chancellor of Syracuse University, 
was elected chancellor on May 29. H e  had been acting 
chancellor since the resignation last July of Chancellor 
Charles Wesley Flint, who is  now a bishop of the 
Methodist Episcopal Church in Atlanta. 

AT a n  informal meeting of the 'Division of Geo-
logical Sciences of Harvard University, on May 24, 
a collection of studies in  mineralogy was presented to 
Professor Charles Palache as  a token of personal re- 
gard and a n  appreciation of his outstanding and still- 
continuing service to mineralogy. The presentation 
volume, which forms the current issue of the American. 
Min.eralogist, contains thirty-five papers by American 
and European mineralogists and a list of Professor 
Palache's writings. The short speeches of congratula- 

tion emphasized Dr. Palache's eminence as investigator 
and teacher, collector arid curator, and his constant en- 
couragement to  every form of mineralogical study. 

A GOOD-WILL dinner in  honor of Dr. Rodney H. True, 
who becomes professor emeritus a t  the close of the 
academic year, was given by members of the depart- 
nient of botany of the University of Pennsylvania on 
the evening of May 21  a t  the Valley Green Inn, 
near Chestnut Hill. Those present were Dr. H. Lamar 
Crosby, dean of the Graduate School, and Dr. Paul  H. 
Musser, dean of the College of Arts  and Sciences, as  
guests, and Drs. D. Walter Steckbeck, Irwin Boeshore, 
William Seifriz, John M. Fogg, Harlan H. York, 
Conway Zirkle, Edgar  T. Wherry, Wesley G. Hut-  
chinson and John I<.Edwards. 

INrecognition of his completion of twenty-five years 
of teaching service in  food and colloid chemistry a t  


